
Tel 888.396.6501      ·      info@safholland.us      ·      2018-08-29      ·      XL-PS20080WI-en-US Rev A

SAF-HOLLAND USA, INC.
1950 Industrial Blvd, Muskegon, MI 49442
www.safholland.com

Effective: January 18, 2019

To support continuous product improvement, SAF-HOLLAND 
will be releasing an upgrade to the NEWAY ADZ suspension 
shock absorber. The new shock absorber part number 
90045803 will replace 90045605.

NEWAY and ZF-Sachs engineering collaborated with the 
objective of improving the NEWAY ADZ suspension ride 
quality and handling. The new tuned shock was developed 
through a process of in-vehicle ride tuning along with over 
20 months of successful fi eld trials. Direct customer feedback 
validated the improved ride quality.

The following outlines the implementation steps and timing:

• September 14, 2018 – Notifi cation letter response deadline

• October 12, 2018 – SAF-HOLLAND ECN to update kit BOM

• October 19, 2018 – Begin phase out of 90045605

• December 28, 2018 – Shock changeover.

• Est. January 18, 2019 – OEM implementation. Complete 
changeover and new shock begins shipping.

We are certain this enhancement to the ADZ product family 
will be well received. Please direct question regarding this 
change to:

Collin Dinsmoor
Lead Project Engineer, R & D
231-777-8520
collin.dinsmoor@safholland.com
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